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TAKING- OF CORMORANTS DESTROYING- FISHING- NETS 

Since May 1967 the Department, on application from the Mandurah Licensed 
Fishermen's Association, has allowed fishermen to destroy cormorants damaging nets 
or taking fish during a fishing operation. 

The authority to take cormorants is limited to the time that fishermen are 
actually fishing and there is a proviso that it may be revoked at any time. 

A follow-up has recently been conducted by Senior Inspector A.V. Green, who 
says that there is no evidence that the authority has caused more cormorants to be 
taken than previously. One reason for this is that most fishermen seldom carry a 
gun on their boats. 

Inspector Green points out that fishermen find it difficult to destroy 
cormorants by shooting and the cost of cartridges relative to the number shot is 
prohibitive. The reason for this, says Inspector Green, is that as birds and boats 
are bobbing up and down particularly in "choppy" conditions, it is difficult to 
make shooting effective. 

Cormorants appear to have become more plentiful over recent years and are 
eating large quantities of commercial fish as well as causing considerable damage 
to fishermen's nets. 

As a result of Inspector Green' .s report it has been decided to extend the 
authority until the spring and summer months when more trouble is experienced from 
cormorants than during the winter. 

WILD TURKEY SIG-H'rED EAST OF JERR.AlvIU.\fG-UP 

Honorary Warden A.G. Powell of Jerramungup reports that on the 25th June he 
sighted seven Wild Turkeys on the main road near the 42 mile peg between Jerramungup 
and Ravensthorpe. 

Mr. Powell said that identification was positive as the birds ignored his 
approach by vehicle until he was only a few yards away; they then flew in a short 
semi-circle and settled back on the roadway. 

According to Mr. Powell who has spent almost all his life in the area wild 
turkeys are very rarely seen in the district,the last one being sighted several years 
ago. 


